
VICTOR ATIYEH 
GOVERNOR 

State of Oregon 
Japan Representative Office 
Room 1213, North Tower, Yurakucho Denki Bldg., 1-7-1 Yurakucho, 
Chiyoda-ku, Tokyo 100, Japan Phone: (03)213-3081 

April 10, 1986 

Victor G. Atiyeh, Governor 
254 State Capitol 
Salem, Oregon 97310 
U.S.A. 

Dear Governor Atiyeh: 
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I have just returned from Seoul, Korea where I had the opportunity to 
participate in a meeting of the Pacific Rim FCS-SCO; a group comprised 
of the most senior commercial officers, known as Commercial Counselors 
or Commercial Attaches, from many of the Embassies in this part of the 
world. 

In conversations with George Griffin, Commercial Counselor-Seoul and 
Tom Rosengren, Director, u.s. Trade Center-Seoul, you were 
characterized as the best prepared, most hard-working, goal-oriented 
and dynamic governor-level visitor to Korea during the past year. 
While this is a very high compliment to you, I want you to know this 
translates into greater effectivness at my level because we are able 
to obtain the best possible cooperation from our Embassies when the 
man at the top has the reputation you have. 

We are looking forward to seeing you in May. With best regards, 

Sincerely, 

David D. Lutjen 
Director 
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